Hippie High 

by

Eyes Right

Arlington, VA   -  One of the local schools here, H-B Woodlawn Secondary, is a model for what every “progressive” educator dreams of.  It is a combined middle school and high school which was founded in 1971 as an alternative to “traditional” schools.   There are only 525 students in the school, making it very small compared to most of the high schools in the region which typically have student bodies of 2000-3500.

What makes H-B Woodlawn unique, however, is not its size, but its manner of operation.  There are no class bells, and attendance in class is not mandatory.  Students are not only allowed, but encouraged, to call the Principal by his first name.  Students and faculty have “town meetings” to discuss curriculum, hiring and firing, and to determine most administrative issues.  Recently one of these town meetings decided to spend money to replace most desktop computers with laptops.

Other differences include students being allowed to spend the night at the school, and designing their own diplomas.  The only sports team is a group which plays Ultimate Frisbee.  There are students on skateboards in the hallways, and there are students crashed on couches in the cafeteria at 11 AM while classes are in session.   In short, there are few rules.

Apparently this “anything goes” approach works for many of H-B’s students.  There is a waiting list to gain admission, and Newsweek routinely ranks the school high on its list of the “top high schools in the U.S.”  [This past year it was ranked 5th.]  

So would the H-B model work elsewhere?  Probably not, at least on a wide-spread basis.   The school screens its applicants, so it begins only with top students. The remainder of Arlington County’s students must attend traditional high schools, where there are numerous problems created by the higher percentage of bad students who should be attending H-B. The security personnel at my school (2500 students) have told me countless times that if they could pick out just 50 students to eliminate from our student body, we would have virtually no discipline problems. 

The academics at H-B are challenging, so attendance does not have to be mandatory.  If you miss many classes, you will probably fail the course.  You do not need attendance rules for academically successful students.  It is not clear exactly what basis Newsweek uses to rank all high schools in the United States, but one must assume that at least part of H-B’s high ranking is that it is the embodiment of Newsweek’s well-documented liberal world-view.

I personally have a problem with teenagers addressing any adults by first names.  It becomes a particularly difficult problem when these same 14-18 year olds are encouraged to address authority figures by first names.  One can only imagine what happens to these students when they appear before a judge in court, or they are stopped for a traffic violation.  I suspect that the use of first names in such cases may well result in these teenagers soon having the opportunity to get on a first name basis with the person in the adjoining cell.

So send your children to this Hippie High, if that is what floats your boat.  As the product of the prison camp regimen of Catholic schools in Kentucky, I prefer rules, discipline, and a Principal who acts like an adult.

I thought you might like to know.
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